JAPANESE AMERICAN VETERANS ASSOCIATION

PRESS RELEASE:    October 6, 2004

CONTACTS:    Terry Shima (301-987-6746; ttshima@worldnet.att.net)

                                    Thomas Mukai (703-751-1550; tvictor@attglobal.net)

                                  Sandra Tanamachi (979-285-0816, stanamachi@aol.com)

FOR MAP SKETCH OF ORCHARD, TX:   see JAVA website (www.javadc.org), under “site map” scroll down and press “downloads”

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -

       TEXAS COUNTY REMOVE SECOND  OF THREE “JAP” ROAD SIGN


Texas Fort Bend County commissioners voted on September 28, 2004 to change the name of a road near the town of Orchard from “Jap Road” to "Moore Ranch Road."   This action was approved together with other items  in a single vote, 5-0, without any public comment or debate.  The commissioners acted on the recommendation of Eugene Demny, Mayor of Orchard, located 41 miles west of  Houston.    


Sandra Tanamachi, a Texas resident and leader of  the Committee to Change Jap Road (CCJR), had sent a letter in late July to the Fort Bend  commissioners explaining that the Jap Road street name in Orchard was a slur to Japanese Americans and requesting that it be removed.  Mayor Demny told Tanamachi that no Japanese resident has resided in Orchard, population 408, and he did not know when or how the original name, Moore Street, named after a prominent local landowner, was changed to Jap Road.  The length of the former Jap Road, which perpendicularly connects Missouri Street and Orchard Road, is one mile long and there are no homes or business on it.  


Following her presence at the Commissioners’ meeting, Tanamachi said she was pleasantly surprised at the swiftness of the decision.    Reflecting on a recent and similar situation in neighboring Jefferson County, Tanamachi stated, “I commend  Fort Bend County Judge Robert E. Hebert,  Commissioner Tom Stavinoha and Mayor Eugene Demny for  their courage and understanding of human sensitivities.   While it took 12 years at Jefferson County to make the change, it took only a couple months at Fort Bend.”


One more street remains in Texas with the similarly offensive name of  “Jap Lane” in the town of Vidor, in Orange County.   County Judge Carl K. Thibodeaux said in late July that Orange County has no plans to change the name because 70% of the residents of “Jap Lane are not inclined to do so.”   Japanese American Citizens League, Houston Chapter is attempting to seek a name change.

CCJR is currently researching other areas in the United States where the word “Jap” is used to name a geographic feature and will pursue due process of law in getting localities to change the names.
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